From: Blake Lockie

Sent: Monday, April 1, 2024 7:22 PM

To: Wayne Ward < Wayne. Ward@brock.ca>

Subject: Re: Follow up to Sunderland Arena User Groups meetings

Hi Wayne,

After talking with our group we have concluded that the renovation that takes the least amount of time would be the best option for us.

We are curious whether our ice time in Sunderland, Friday night @9:30, will be available for us upon reopening of the arena. We are leaning towards taking a break as the arena undergoes its renovation as Cannington or beaverton arenas are not as close for the majority of our group. The added travel time to those arenas has deterred many members to commit to playing next year.

We like Sunderland Arena because of the smaller ice which allows us to play 4 on 4. From the meeting, I would suggest this opinion is in the minority. The small ice is a great option for minor hockey teams to emphasize skill development, bringing the bigger ice will also command a steep rise in cost for the minor hockey and recreation hockey that needs to be considered as well.

We discussed the dressing rooms as well and concluded 4 full size accessible dressing rooms would be preferred.

Thank you for taking our considerations and we look forward to next step

Cheers,

Blake Lockie Friday Knights